WHAT T0 EXPECT s

AT LIVING HOPE DURING CURRENT COVID-19 GUIDELINES

As meeting at the Living Hope Church building has been on hold for the past several months, the way
we interact in and with the space has changed due to COVID-19 restrictions. We want to keep you
informed on how things will look any time you attend a service in the sanctuary. See the attached
diagram showing how the church space is to be used.

Before the service

1 As you come into the parking lot you will notice that we have cones blocking off every other stall.
Please park in the available spots to allow for physical distancing as you exit and enter your vehicle.

1 Practice physical distancing (2 meters) at all times with people outside your immediate household.
Even if some people are in your current bubble, we ask that you maintain physical distance so that
everyone feels safe in this space.

f At the main entrance there will be a welcome table:
1 Please familiarize yourself with the posted COVID-19 general guidelines.
1 Gloves and masks will be provided here if you wish to use them. Masks are required when singing.
f Sanitize your hands before entering the building.

Enter through the main front entrance.

If you need to check your mailbox please do so only before the service. Enter through the open
fellowship hall doors, check your mailbox, and exit into the lobby the same way you entered.

Proceed directly through the lobby into the sanctuary to find your seat.
In the sanctuary, seats are marked out indicating where to sit.

1 Family pews are reserved at the back of the sanctuary for those with young children for easy
access out of the sanctuary.

1 All other pews are marked with “please sit here” signs. We ask that you sit in the specifically
indicated areas (staying on the edge of the pews).

1 The maximum number of people to a pew is 6. For example, two couples may sit on one bench;
two people on one end and two people on the opposite end. Or there may be a family of four on
one end and an individual person on the other. Please only sit in pews with your immediate
household members.

1 If there will be singing during the specific service you're attending, the front pews will be marked
off to avoid use.

During the service

1 We ask that you remain in your seats during the duration of the service unless you are physically
unable to do so. For this reason we ask that families are seated in the back of the sanctuary for easy
access to the foyer if needed during the service.

1 If singing takes place during the service, you are required to wear a mask. If you need a mask, please
remember to take one before you enter the sanctuary.

f Should you require a washroom, the family washroom downstairs is available. The men’'s and women'’s
washrooms are currently closed.

1 If you require nursery access, we have the downstairs classroom (left-hand side of the hall) available.
The regular infant and toddler nurseries are closed to limit contact with difficult-to-clean items. To
maintain social distancing, the number of people able to use the downstairs classroom at a time is
four. The items in this room will be cleaned after each use of the space.



Following the service

1 At the end of the service, you will be asked to exit the sanctuary out the front side door.

1 The side sanctuary door has two stairs. If you have trouble with stairs, you may exit out the rear
sanctuary doors (the same way that you entered).

1 Please sanitize your hands as you exit.

1 When you exit the building please do not loiter around the exit as we need everyone to maintain
physical distancing. When you leave please spread out in the parking lot. You are welcome to
fellowship afterwards, but remember to keep physical distance from anyone outside your immediate
family even if they are in your bubble. Passersby are watching how we adhere to COVID guidelines, so
please be aware of how we are witnessing to our neighbours in this sense.



